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Sunday 4 july 2021

11am - 5pm
If you wish to take part or for further information

please contact Janet on 270258 or Ruth on 270474

Lunches/Cream Teas/ Ice Creams/Snacks
will be provided in the Marquee on the Green

  ProceedS for St Peter’S church

Hutton Cranswick
Village Show

Sunday 25th July
Celebrating and showcasing achievements of

 our community groups and individuals.
Further information in next

month’s issue of The Bulletin

At Foreman’s Garage, Station Road
Saturday 3rd April

9am to 1pm

CAKE STALL
Take Away Hot Drinks

( on the forecourt)
ALSO TAKE AWAY AFTERNOON TEA

Available on Pre Order only
Phone Janet Foreman on 270258

Fundraiser for Dawn Sullivan

Events coming up - let us know what you have planned

SENIOR CITIZENS

A senior citizen is one who was here

before THE PILL,  TV, FROZEN FOODS,

CONTACT LENSES, CREDIT CARDS,

and before man walked on the MOON.

For us TIME SHARING meant

spending time together  - NOT HOLIDAY
HOMES,

and a CHIP was a bit of wood

or a bit of spud fried with fish.

HARDWARE mean't nuts and bolts

and SOFTWARE hadn't been thought of.

We though CLEAVAGE was something a butcher
did.

A STUD was something

you fastened a collar to a shirt with.

GOING ALL THE WAY meant staying

 on the bus until it reached the depot.

We thought that FAST FOOD

was something you ate in Lent.

A BIG MAC was an oversized raincoat and

CRUMPET was something you ate for tea.

In our day GRASS was mown from the lawn,

COKE was kept in the coalhouse and

 a JOINT was roasted for Sunday lunch.

TODAYS SENIOR CITIZENS have witnessed a lot
of changes

 and now we have to manage CORONAVIRUS

but hopefully we will cope!!!

A(NONNY)MOUSE
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For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or
Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com
or on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

Census Day is Sunday 21 March 2021.

By taking part, you can help inform decisions on services
that shape your community, such as healthcare, education
and transport.

The census is a unique survey that happens every 10 years.
It gives us a snapshot of all the people and households in
England and Wales – the most detailed information we
have about our society.

It’s important that you fill in your census questionnaire.
Without the information you share, it’d be more difficult
to understand your community’s needs and to plan and
fund public services.

In one way or another, your information touches the lives
of every single person living in England and Wales,
whether it’s through using census information to plan new
schools, doctors’ surgeries or bike lanes.

Because these things matter to us all, everyone needs to
complete the census. Do not worry, government officials
dealing with applications you’ve made or payments or
services you receive cannot see it.

The Office for National Statistics (ONS) runs the census in
England and Wales and is independent from government.
Your details are protected by law and information
published is always anonymous.

Census Day is Sunday 21 March 2021. You can fill yours
in online as soon as you get your access code in the post.
If your household circumstances change on Census Day,
you can let the ONS know.

Everyone should have the support they need to fill in the
census. If you, or anyone you know, needs help, there’s a
wide range of support services available.

These include a contact centre that can give you help over
the phone and guidance in a range of languages and
accessible formats, including paper questionnaires and
large print.

If you need help or have any questions, visit
www.census.gov.uk.

Message sent on behalf of the ONS Office for National Statistics.

www.census.gov.uk

Spring is approaching rapidly. Snowdrops,
crocuses and daffodils are now flowering
throughout the village. The weather is getting
a little warmer. Lockdown is gradually easing.
There is much to look forward to.

The In Bloom team members will continue to
plant and maintain the containers and the
ground beds to make the village pleasant and
attractive to live in.

As you know we usually enter the Yorkshire
in Bloom competition organised by the Royal
Horticultural Society (RHS) in the summer.
The Yorkshire in Bloom team has informed us
that they are intending to carry out in-person
judging in summer 2021. They have given
groups some suggestions about how this can
be managed to minimise risks and have asked
for our feedback on their suggestions. We
have suggested that we can modify our usual
process so that the judging can be carried out
in as safe and risk-free way as possible in line
with the restrictions as laid out at the time.

Nothing has yet been agreed. We will let you
know when it has.

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON with WANSFORD

MINISTRY TEAM
Rev’d Simon Elliott Vicar 01377 271592 or 07958 398307

E mail: elliottrev66@gmail.com
Mrs Gwyneth Southall Reader 01377 253572
Miss Trish Barker Reader 01377 270091
Mr Michael Searle Recognised Parish Assistant 01377 271566

Anyone wishing to arrange a wedding or a baptism
     please contact Revd Simon Elliott

CHURCHWARDENS
St Peter's, Hutton Cranswick : Dr Robin Freeman 01377 270547    Mr Michael Searle 01377 271566

“THANK GOD FOR THE NHS…!”
It’s probably true to say that the NHS has received more attention (and, rightly, more appreciation) in the last
twelve months than at any time in its history.
I’m sure that I speak for many in offering a heart-felt “THANK YOU” to anyone reading this who is working
in the NHS itself or (equally importantly) in social care in our local community.
You’ve done us all proud… and we salute you…!

++++
It’s easy to take something like the NHS for granted, but it wasn’t always there for us as it is now, freely
available to anyone who needs it.
Professor Linda Woodhead writes that many of those behind the development of the NHS “were Christian,
including Prime Minister Harold MacMillan, Archbishop William Temple, William Beveridge and Richard Taw-
ney… However much we may invoke the prestige of medical science, what we are really dealing with is faith.”
A concern with medicine and with caring, and healing, goes right back into the very beginnings of the Chris-
tian faith, and its roots in the Jewish faith. One of the first Bible verses about healing is in the second book
of the Bible, Exodus, where God tells his people: “I am the Lord, who heals you” (Exodus 15.26).
You may well respond, “So why hasn’t God stopped Covid-19 taking so many people, then…?” That’s a big
question (and a really good question…!). I would love to have the space to explore just that specific question
in this article, and if you’d like to do so with me personally, please feel free to email me:-
elliottrev66@gmail.com

For now, I’d like to emphasise that all of the healing that does take place, and all of the care, is a gift from God.
  All of the medicines come ultimately from the natural world which God has created (see Psalm 24.1 in the

Bible).
  All of the vaccines that have been developed come as a result of human intelligence and hard work, and eve-

ry person who has helped to produce them, and to administer them, is created in God’s image and likeness
(Genesis 1.26).

  Every ounce, every gram, every molecule of who we are, we owe ultimately to God, whether we realise it or
not. “He has made us…” (Psalm 100.3).

++++
For now, I would like to end this short piece by thanking all of you who care for others, treat them, cure
them, vaccinate them and  (even) heal them…

“THANK GOD FOR THE NHS…!”

And in the words of Star Trek’s Mr. Spock, may you “live long and prosper.”

St Peter’s Church remains open for private prayer each Sunday between 3.15 and 4.00 pm, with appropriate social distancing in place.
Services in church for 2021 remain under review and will be subject to government guidelines that prevail at the time. Please keep a
watch on the church noticeboard for details.
We appreciate that not everbody feels ready to return to our church building, and we continue to meet weekly via Zoom. There is
usually a short 20 minute service at 10.00 with Bible reading and prayers, and then a second service at 10.45 am which adds some
hymns. If you would like to join us for this worship, please email Rev’d. Simon Elliott (elliottrev66@gmail.com) and he will send you
full details. We look forward to welcoming you.
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Ministers : Diane and Ron Hicks 01377 252105

Dear Friends,

 Once again we are in the season of Lent. What does the season mean to you? What sort of ideas does it con-
jure up in your mind? For many, it is associated with giving something up – to kick that unwanted habit, to go on that
long-intended diet, or deny oneself those unnecessary extra luxuries. But if we do these things we really need to un-
derstand why we are doing them.

 Lent is a forty-day season of preparation for Easter. Lent began on Ash Wednesday.  We could ask ourselves,
why 40 days. Just as Jesus fasted and was tempted in the wilderness for 40 days, so Lent is our time of fasting, prayer
and repentance. Lent is not referred to in the scriptures, but it has been a custom which Christians have practiced for
most of the last two thousand years.

 In many languages the word ‘Lent’ actually means ‘fast’. This is where the custom of giving up something for
Lent originated. However, just to confuse things, Lent is actually 46 days rather than 40 days. Why? The 40 days of Lent
are supposed to be days of fasting, which means discipline and self-restraint. But Sunday, the Lord’s Day, should never
be a day of fasting, but a day of celebration! So each Sunday we can suspend our Lenten disciplines and celebrate.

 The focus of Lent was always threefold:

- It was a time to prepare new converts for baptism through
intensive classes and instruction.

      -    It was a time for long-standing Christians to review their
lives and renew their commitment to Jesus Christ.

- It was a time for back-sliders to be restored to the faith.

In every case it was a time for a serious, disciplined self-examination, a time spent in intensive prayer and repentance
before the cross of Calvary. So Lent is a time to examine ourselves carefully, to perhaps give our in-most thoughts a
spring clean. Lent is about being determined to follow Christ more faithfully. It might mean more disciplined devotion,
perhaps more practical service or more effective witnessing. It might mean a commitment to attend the organised
Lent Studies in our Churches. Whatever it is, it is more than giving something up. It is about giving something back to
the one who gave us His all. Consider today what Christ has done for YOU, then ask yourself, what can you do for Him,
and use Lent as an opportunity to respond.

Every blessing,

Rev. Diane Hicks
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 27th January, 2021.
The meeting was held remotely via Skype and open to the public. The session commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Holtby, Poolford, Richardson (in the chair) Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare, Thompson, Wilkinson,
Wilson. Ward Councillors: Evison and Owen. The Clerk recorded the minutes.
21/001 Apologies: Councillors: Alderton, Kelly, Lock.

21/002 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests
Cllr Mrs Simpson Item Nos 12/20/28 - 21/011/19/27 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.

21/003 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 16th December, 2020 be approved and
signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).

21/004 Budget – The latest budget position; assumptions for the predicted year-end outturn; receipts; bank account statements
and a bank reconciliation, were noted. A report on the NatWest Business Banking Switch offer was to be considered at the next
meeting.

21/005 Local Precept Demand 2021-22 – East Riding of Yorkshire Council had confirmed receipt of the
demand notice from the Parish Council in the sum of £32,781.00. The precept was to be paid in two
instalments: £16,390.50 on the 30th April, 2021 and £16,390.50 on the 30th September, 2021.

21/006 Rural Policing Priorities – The Police and Crime Commissioner and the Chief Constable of Humberside Police were keen
to ensure that local communities had involvement in setting the priorities for local policing teams in dealing with policing
matters, which were of a concern to the communities they served. The Council was requested to select the Top 3 rural policing
issues from a short list of 9 options:

The Council selected options 1, 5 and 9.

The Council was surprised that speeding was not included as an option. The reason was because the survey was a Humber wide
survey and enforcement for speeding involved other agencies such as the local Council, East Riding of Yorkshire Council for
Hutton Cranswick, and the four Council’s in the Humber area had different policies.
The focus of the survey was purely policing and therefore more crime related.

21/007 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:
(a) 20/03381/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to existing detached garden room at 43 Southgate, Hutton

Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Full Planning Permission – Approved 3 Conditions.
(b) 20/03510/VAR: Variation of Condition 17 (approved plans) of planning permission 20/01320/VAR (Variation of

17/02572/PLF - Erection of 3 dwellings and a detached garage and alterations to existing outbuilding, following
demolition of existing dwelling and part of outbuilding) at the Site of Gartholme, 13 The Green, Hutton Cranswick, East
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QU – Variation of Condition – Approved 17 Conditions.

(c) 20/03610/PLF: Application of render (off white) to rear and side elevations at Somerdene, 32 Main Street, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QY – Full Planning Permission – Approved 3 Conditions.

21/008 Planning Applications:
(a) 20/04081/PLF: Change of use of land for the keeping of horses, with erection of a stable block and a hay store, and

construction of a sand-based equine arena at Land North of Simpsons Place, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire,
YO25 9BL – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr
Thompson).

1 Burglary including: both dwellings and outbuildings.
2 Theft of and from machinery or equipment
3 Theft of fuel
4 Theft of livestock
5 Poaching / Hare Coursing
6 Wildlife Crime including: The Killing of Birds of Prey; Badger Baiting; Fox Hunting
7 Heritage Crime including: Unlawful Metal Detecting; Archaeological Theft; Lead theft
8 Anti-social use of motor cycles / quadbikes
9 Criminal Damage including: Crops; Property; Vehicles
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(b) 20/04260/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to rear and installation of rooflight's to side and rear at 2 Keld
Garth, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9RJ – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to
the application (proposed Cllr Wilson/seconded Cllr Wilkinson).

(c) 20/04072/PLF: Erection of a stable following demolition of existing at Land South of 53 Southgate, Hutton Cranswick,
East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed
Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilkinson).

21/009 Traffic Issues – Concerns had been received about a number of traffic issues caused by; through traffic; speed limit non-
compliance inconsiderate parking; riding over grass verges; lack of signage/road markings; unfinished or broken roads. It was
resolved to set up a working group comprising Cllrs Holtby, Richardson and Thompson to explore options to help solve the issues
(proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Swan). Cllr Evison agreed to support the Council in resolving issues.

21/010 Good Councillor Guide to Community Business – The 2020 publication was noted.

21/011 SRA – The minutes of the SRA Committee meeting held on the 25th January, 2021, the Treasurer’s report and the
Assessment report on the standard of the football pitches for the SRA were noted.

21/012 Village Taskforce Walkabout – Due to the coronavirus pandemic the walkabout with representatives from East Riding of
Yorkshire Council’s Highways, to identify pothole repairs, street asset painting, sign repair and washing, and any overgrown
vegetation that needed to be cut back, had been delayed to 2022. In the meantime, damage to roads, footpaths and kerbs,
including damage to cat’s eyes, kerbs, road barriers, potholes or poor road markings could be reported to East Riding of
Yorkshire Council on 01482 393939 or its website
https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/environment/roads-streets-traffic-and-parking/roads-pavements-and-traffic/road-and-footpath-
maintenance/.
To report an issue to a drain or a gully, water on road or footpath or manhole repair the same number as above could be used or
the following link: https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/environment/roads-streets-traffic-and-parking/roads-pavements-and-
traffic/drainage-and-flooding/.

21/013 Website – Training on the website had been postponed due to the coronavirus pandemic. This had resulted in additional
work for the website provider in maintaining the website. It was Resolved to accept a one-off annual charge of £200.00 for an
enhanced level of support for 2021-22 (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare). Cllr Swan had received information on the
pages visited, which would be used to optimise the website.

21/014 Land South of South Holme, 4 The Green – East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Address Management Team had accepted
a suggestion from the developer to name the development as Willbrook Close, the name constructed with reference to Sir
William Hotham (11st Baronet Hotham) and to a brook running at the end of the site. The Parish Council had not been consulted
on the naming of the development.

21/015 Risk Register – The Clerk had provided a review on the risks faced by the Council. It was Resolved to
approve the register, incorporating suggested amendments from Councillors, and to continue to focus on and
mitigate, as far as possible, risks faced by the Council (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Teare).

21/016 Parish Plan – An update presented by Cllr Teare was noted. Moving forward there was a need to continue organising
further workshops and surveys to identify current issues and plan the action required to resolve them. The issues were broadly
to do with environment, community support, planning and facilities for young people.

21/017 Code of Conduct – The presentation slides and an audio recording of the Code of Conduct training session held,
remotely, on the 9th December, 2020 were noted.

21/018 Register of Interests – Councillors would review and confirm their Register of Interests to the Clerk.

21/019 SRA Storage Container – A request to replace a damaged container was granted (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded
Cllr Thompson).

21/020 Complaint about car parking at the junction of Reynard Close and Churchill Avenue – The parking of a car at the
junction of Reynard Close and Churchill Avenue was causing frustration for a number of residents. Ward Councillors, the East
Riding of Yorkshire Council and the Police had been informed of the concerns.

21/021 Garden Allotments – Cllr Poolford reported only one allotment remained vacant. The work to clear up vacant plots,
including additional work at a cost of £285.00, had been completed. The cleaning out of the dyke was planned to be done in the
next few weeks. The water supply had been turned off, as there was a suspected water leak.
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21/022 The Pond – Cllr Poolford reported the annual clean-up of the pond would be done when the ground conditions
improved. Cllr Sibley-Calder reported an electrical issue with the lights. If, after a further inspection, the problem persisted, it
was Resolved to arrange for an electrician to undertake any necessary repairs (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr
Wilkinson).

21/023 Trees on Cranswick Green – The new trees would be planted when ground conditions improved.

21/024 Play Park Improvements – Cllr Thompson reported that a response to the representations received on the Council’s
Section 38 Application had been sent to the Planning Inspectorate. A planning application for changing the use of a small part of
the Green to play area was under consideration.
The replacement shelter was due for completion by the end of the month.
The works within the existing play area boundary would commence in early February, 2021.
A decision on the application for Commuted Sums was still awaited.

21/025 Code of Conduct – At present, the Council had no feedback on the revised model Code of Conduct issued by the Local
Government Association.

21/026 Flood Risk Sequential and Exception Test Supplementary Planning Document – At present, the Council had no
comments on the draft document. Cllr Poolford had concerns of the lack of regular clearing of dykes/drains by some riparian
owners.

21/027 Grant request from the SRA – The SRA had requested financial assistance towards the cost of work necessary to clean
and upgrade the surface of the synthetic sports areas and replacement of some of the surrounding boards. It was Resolved to
provide a maximum of £5000.00 subject to (a) a grant from Sports England was obtained as envisaged and (b) the Committee
provides evidence of a robust maintenance regime, as recommended by the specialist contractor used to undertake the work/or
manufacturer of the surface, was in place to keep the synthetic sports surface in good condition (proposed Cllr
Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

21/028 Land Registry Survey – the Clerk was to complete the survey.

21/029 Payments: -

Resolved – To approve payment of accounts, as presented (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Thompson).
The Clerk reported an anomaly with the latest chequebook, advice from the auditor would be sought.

21/030 Other payments received after the publication of the agenda: –

Resolved – To approve additional payment of accounts (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilson).

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3534 Business Stream
Village Pond - water charge: 11th September, 2020 to
22nd December, 2020 202.29 202.29

3535 Business Stream
Garden allotments - water charge: 18th September,
2020 to 22nd December, 2020 84.46 84.46

3536 Opus Energy
Pond : Electricity standing charge: 7th December,
2020 to 6th January, 2021 15.49 0.77 16.26

3537 Vellco Tyre Control Garden allotments - removal of car tyres 54.00 10.80 64.80

3538 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 919.22 35.44 954.66

3539 Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE)
Annual subscription: 14/01/2021 - 13/01/2022
(20/129(b)) 36.00 36.00

3540 The Open Spaces Society
Annual subscription: 01/02/2021 - 31/01/2022
(20/129(e)) 45.00 45.00

3541 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services
Centenary Wood: pruning 4th - 6th January, 2021.
Tree stump removal/grinding 6th January, 2021 675.00 135.00 810.00

Total 2031.46 182.01 2213.47

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3542 Autela Payroll Services Limited Payroll process 01/11/2020 - 31/01/2021 40.20 8.04 48.24

3543 S.A. Agricultural and Landscaping Clean up allotments (20/185) 1320.00 264.00 1584.00

3544 S.A. Agricultural and Landscaping Flailing hedge on access road to Gatehouse lake 140.00 28.00 168.00

Total 1500.20 300.04 1800.24
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21/031 Damage to The Green – The Council had received an apology from the Director of the transport
company who was not unsympathetic to the situation and was to reprimand the driver for his lack of duty of care.

21/032 Community Safety – It was noted there had been an attempted break-in at the SRA, a window frame
had been damaged, nothing had been stolen. The Police attended the incident and the insurance company had
been informed.

21/033 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) Winter Grant Scheme.
(b) East Yorkshire Buses – Festive Services Timetable.
(c) East Riding Local Plan Update Winter 2020.
(d) COVID-19 East Riding of Yorkshire Council – Tier 3 Statement.
(e) Confirmation of renewal of annual Data Protection Fee.
(f) COVID-19 Vaccine update from the Associate Director of Public Health.
(g) ERNLLCA Newsletter 12.
(h) Police Update - December 2020 E Bulletin and Fire Safety Guides (Cooking Safely; Heating your Home; and Safe and

Well Visits published by Humberside Fire and Rescue).
(i) COVID-19 – advice on Tier 4 from East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Head of Legal and Democratic Services.
(j) Expression of thanks to the Chairman, Councillors and the Clerk from a former resident of the village on the work

carried out by the parish council.
(k) Expression of disquiet from a resident concerning agricultural vehicles being driven through Hutton at speeds not

appropriate to the road and residential conditions. – This would be considered by the Traffic Issues working group.
(l) COVID-19 Members Briefing 23rd December, 2020.
(m) Southgate - provision of new trash screen, new gullies, reprofiling of highway channel, additional kerbing and

resurfacing works - commencing end of January, 2021.
(n) Information from the Climate and Ecological Emergency Bill Alliance team regarding the Climate and Ecological

Emergency Bill.
(o) ERNLLCA Newsletter 13.
(p) Invite to 12th January, 2021 Zoom meeting with the Driffield Community Policing Team.
(q) Request from a resident as to whether some attention could be given over the coming month or so to the footpath that

runs from the Churchyard / Monks’ Walk northwards to Orchard Lane.
(r) COVID-19 Message on 5th January, 2021, regarding the National Lockdown from Cllr Richard Burton, leader of East

Riding of Yorkshire Council.
(s) COVID-19 – advice on the National Lockdown 5th January, 2021, relating to Face-to-Face meetings; playgrounds;

outdoor gyms and skateparks; from East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Head of Legal and Democratic Services.
(t) Avian Influenza advice to poultry and captive bird keepers on biosecurity and the housing of birds.
(u) Police Newsletter – January, 2021 - Driffield & Rural and East Wolds & Coastal.
(v) East Yorkshire Buses - Lockdown timetables.
(w) Beverley and North Holderness Internal Drainage Board – Notice of Laying the Rate as required by the Land Drainage

Act 1991, the Board gave notice as follows: - On the 13th January, 2021 the Board made a drainage rate of 9.11p in the £
in respect of the agricultural land and agricultural buildings in their district to raise £235,418.50 of their expenditure for
the year ending on the 31st March, 2022. Also, on the 13th January, 2021 the Board made a Special Levy of: £361,952.61
on East Riding of Yorkshire Council to raise the balance of their expenditure for the same year.

(x) Weather Warnings – Tuesday 19th January, 2021 into Thursday 21st January, 2021.
(y) Census 21st March, 2021 Introduction.
(z) Best wishes for 2021 from East Wolds and Coastal Ward Councillors.
(aa) Transfer of Humberside Police’s Key Individual Network details to My Community Alert.

21/034 Next meeting – was to be held on the 24th February, 2021 commencing at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.05 p.m.
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Seasons
Summer is sunny

Easter is hot

Autumn is cold

Spring blossom

Our tree has leaves

No leaves in Winter

Snow is cold
By Spencer in Year 1

A Diary entry based on the book The Viking
Boy
Dear Diary
I am writing this trembling with fear, I can’t
even explain what has happened to me. It was
terrifying, but I’ll explain it the best I can.
Today at around 2 o’clock this morning, I was
woken by the smell of smoke which was usual
although this time it was really strong what
could it be, I thought. Fire, could the raiders
be here, I wasn’t sure but I knew it was
something, so I slithered like a vicious viper
out of my warm, cosy bed
and woke mother and
father. We knew
something was wrong. We
didn’t know what. All of a
sudden it flashed before
my eyes. FIRE! I shouted.
We rushed downstairs to
see if anyone was hurt or
even worse dead. Father
told Arnor (Chief night
guard) to get everyone out of the longhouse.
As soon as he opened the door Arnor got
decapitated. Three arrows dashed as fast as
lightning bolts into Arnor’s chest sending him
to the floor.
Father demanded, to know who was starting
this nightmare, they replied with Wolfmen
bringers of fire and rain. I was horrified,
about 30 men surrounded the longhouse. We
sprinted to escape, endless bodies and heads
lay before us, it was filling me with disgust.
Suddenly, two men came up to us out of the
smoke and ashes. One of them was Skuli. I was
full of anger and dread. We were betrayed!
father sprang at Skuli. While he was running an

arrow struck father in the chest, I buried my
face in his neck. Devastated, distraught,
heartbroken I sobbed and sobbed until a blaze
of light appeared in the sky.
Mother gazed into the sky with delight, what is
it I whispered, see said mother. The Valkyries
I shouted in my head they would choose any
brave man with a sword in hand. Who is the
warrior shouted their leader? My father I
shouted back. The Valkyries took father then
Grim of the Wolfmen grabbed me and pushed
me on my knees then tried to kill me, but when

he wasn’t looking mother grabbed a
knife and slashed Grim with it. She
told me to go to the forest I knew.
It was my only chance to escape so
I took it. Dodging arrows here and
there I ran to the forest.
By Charlie in Year 5
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Find out how you can join in
Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

See website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/

We welcome NEW MEMBERS!

mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:clarejohnson66@hotmail.com
mailto:I_sanderson@hotmail.com


Hello - and a huge thank you to Ian Sanderson who replied to our advert last month and has taken
on the role of Secretary, thank you Ian,  welcome to our village.  We hope you enjoy being part of
the SRA.

Frances Johnson has taken over the role of Chairman (thank you Frances) so it seems timely to
update our list of key members . . . .

Frances Johnson  Chair     fjjohno52@gmail.com

Gina Simpson   Vice Chair   ginasimpson@btinternet.com

Clare Johnson   Treasurer   clarejohnson66@hotmail.com

Ian Sanderson   Secretary   I_sanderson@hotmail.com

Fundraising sub-committee

Tara Lock, Sally Gowthorpe, Debra Blair, Daniel Blair, Barry Humble

Parish Council Representative - Richard Swan
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Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 24th March 2021 starting at 7.00pm.  The

meeting will be either in a hall or on a web conference.
Details will be published on the village notice boards

and website at least 7 days in advance of the meeting.

The meeting is open to the public and early in the
Agenda, the public and councillors may ask questions or
make statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).
For further information please contact the Parish
Clerk. The Agenda is available on the Notice Boards
and on Hutton Cranswick Website and Facebook
Community page.

There are January minutes in this Bulletin.
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Christmas Stars
Thank you!

May we thank everyone that help
to sell the Christmas Stars

We had a great response, raising £50 for each
group to help support the good work our

volunteers do within our Community.
We hope to do the same this year.

The team from the SRA

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. There is a plot
currently available. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for
£15.00 per year, please fill in an application form and
send it to Steve Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council.
An application form is available on the council’s
website. When a plot becomes available you will be
contacted. Thank you.



DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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Currently with some vacancies in all sections with
the restrictions, contact us to get names on the
waiting list or anything else:
cranswickscouts@gmail.com
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This third lock down hasn't stopped us restarting
Scouting, as we've been meeting via zoom. All three
sections have undertaken activities and games.
Scouts have had a virtual cook-a-long to make
Scottish tablet to celebrate burns night, as well as
making kilts.
Beavers and Cubs have taken part in the RSPB
garden bird count and the CPRE Star count  whilst
making bird feeders, and constellations from
sweets.

Answers to last month’s
Quiz
1. Three (1,000)
2. Elsa
3. A lamb
4. 52
5. Ice
6. 25
7. Earth, Jupiter,
Saturn, Mars, Neptune,
Mercury, Uranus, Venus
8. Pacific
9. He had a great fall
(he fell off the wall)
10. Shark (dolphins and
whales are both aquatic
mammals)
11. An astronaut
12. Seven (Red, orange,
yellow, green, blue,
indigo, violet)
13. Butterflies

14. Egypt
15. Minnie Mouse
16. Giraffe (adult giraffes
can grow up to nearly 6
metres in height –
mainly thanks to its very
long neck)
17. France
18. English
19. Five
20. Blue, white, red
21. Joey
22. Nine
23. Pride
24. Mount Everest
25. India
26. Three - Sahara,
Kalahari, and Namib
27. Six
28. Prince Albert
29. 1066
30. William

Did you know?

Street Markets have been around for centuries in
villages and towns for local craftspeople and
tradesmen together with farmers to sell their their
goods and services.

As a means to protect their trade and to prevent too
much competition some of these  places petitioned
the King of the time to be granted a royal charter that
would give their place the sole rights to hold markets
and fairs within a specified area. This area was usually
deemed to be six and two thirds miles as the crow
flies from the designated market place. The reason
for the distance is because that was reckoned to be a
maximum fair distance for a family to walk to market,
buy their goods and walk back home in daylight
hours.  These were known as Charter markets.

A Charter Market was granted by King Edward 2ⁿd on
24 August 1310 to Geoffery de Hotham in our village.
The Charter Market was to be held on Tuesday each
week on The Green at Cranswick. This practice
continued into the 18th century.

At the same time, in 1310, an annual fair was
permitted. This was to take place on the Saint Day of
Bartholomew the Apostle on August 24th each year.
The fair would comprise an evening vigil, feast and a
daytime fair. Therefore the fair could be 48 hours
long.
The street market gave an opportunity for local
produce and crafts to be sold into the locality.
Supporting local people and ensuring a sustainable

To advertise in this spot
and be delivered into 1000

homes locally, please
contact Frank Street on

270470



ERYC will initially reopen the mobile library service with 2
weekly deliveries at the school car park and during normal
hours. Customers will be contacted by text, email or
telephone to discuss the new opening hours and our order
and collect service. If you would like more information or
to sign up for our text message notification service, please

email us at mobile.library@eastriding.gov.uk .
Alternatively you can check our website - click on the
image above for further details including opening hours,
how to make an online reservation and for information on
our extensive e book offer and other library news.

Next visiting . . . Outside the Primary School on Mondays 10am to 5pm

Monday 1st, 15th and 29th March

Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered
monthly by our team of volunteers.   If you need help with . . . .

Advertising - contact Frank on 270470
Deliveries - Gary on  07795 202559

Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333
Design and graphics for your item - Richard on the email below

If you would like to send an item for publication please email this to the address at the bottom
 of this notice, where it will be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard

who will do  their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by the 18th of the month,

otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.
Please note we have a new email address

hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that you saw their advert in The Bulletin

Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield
Cover photograph by George McGowan - thank you
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MARCH DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Monday 1st, 15th & 29th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick School.
(for details email mobile.library@eastriding.gov.uk)
Monday 8th March – children back to school
Friday 18th March is Red Nose Day
Sunday 21st March is Census Day – look out for your invitation pack in the post
Wednesday 24th March Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm. See Parish Notice Boards for
details i.e. web conference or hall meeting
To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary, please email
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333

https://www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk/find-a-library/?entry=hutton_cranswick_mobile_library
mailto:mobile.library@eastriding.gov.uk
mailto:mobile.library@eastriding.gov.uk
mailto:Hutton.Cranswick.Bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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